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ed to the problems of small local institutions, frequently museums or libraries, which 
hold archival collections. From time to time, as in the case of Victoria City's archives 
and in approaches to the provincial government, the Association has acted as the voice 
of professional archivists in the community at large. The desire to extend the work of 
the Association has meant having to overcome the severe limitations of a small, profes- 
sional membership, scanty resources and the always formidable British Columbia 
geography. 

The annual membership fee is five dollars; applications should be sent to the 
Secretary-Treasurer, Miriam McTiernan, c /o  BC Central Credit Union, P.O. Box 
2038, Vancouver, B.C. V6B 3R9. 

Terry Eastwood 
Provincial Archives of British Columbia 

History of Saskatchewan Project 
Saskatchewan celebrates its Diamond Jubilee in 1980. In support of a two-volume il- 
lustrated history of the province, the Saskatchewan government has made available to 
the Saskatchewan Archives Board a special grant to  administer the project and to com- 
mission John H .  Archer to research and write it. A noted son of Saskatchewan with a 
varied career as teacher, archivist, librarian, historian and university president, Archer 
is being seconded for the period from his present teaching appointment with the 
University of Regina's Department of History and will take up a full-time position 
with the Provincial Archives in July 1978. 

The Board anticipates that Archer's work will have general appeal, deriving from the 
wealth of documentation acquired by the Archives since 1945 and reflecting the quality 
of historical interpretation recognizable in the Board's thirty-year-old journal, Saskat- 
chewan History, edited by Associate Provincial Archivist Douglas Bocking. Particular 
emphasis will be given to Saskatchewan following World War I1 and to those archival 
resources which reveal more of the cultural and social fabric of its people and institu- 
tions than traditional political history has so far done. 

Gordon Dodds 
Archives of Ontario 

Seventeenth International 
Round Table Conference 
Representing Canada at the Seventeenth Round Table meeting of the International 
Council on Archives (ICA) were Wilfred I. Smith and Bernard Weilbrenner of the 
Public Archives of Canada, and F r a n ~ o i s  Beaudin of the Archives nationales du 
Quebec. In accordance with decisions made in 1976 at Washington (ICA General 
Assembly) and Nairobi (UNESCO General Conference), the theme of this Round 
Table was the "Constitution and Reconstitution of National Archival Heritages." 

Four sessions were held to discuss the theme. Two examined the theoretical and legal 
aspects, including questions of common patrimony, right-of-ownership, territorial 
provenance, functional identification and respect for the integrity of archival groups. 
Another discussed practical concerns, especially the time and cost involved in the iden- 
tification and preparation of records prior to transfer from one nation to another, and 
the provision of appropriate conservation and storage conditions in recipient coun- 




